
LEMOORE POLICE DEPARTMENT

PRESS RELEASE

On May 20, 2016 at about 8:15 am Lemoore police officers were dispatched to 
the 300 block of West D Street for a report of a suspicious object. When officers 
arrived they contacted the caller, who said that he went out to his vehicle, which 
was parked in the 300 block of West D Street, and saw the item on the front of 
the vehicle. The item was cylindrical in shape and about 8 inches tall. It had two 
wires coming out of the top. Wording on the item read that it was a military 
adapter-booster bomb nose. Lemoore officers closed the block to vehicle and 
pedestrian traffic.

The Tulare County Consolidated Explosive Ordinance Disposal unit responded 
and removed the object and will conduct a further examination of it. Downtown 
was reopened at 11:30 am. 

This incident is under investigation by the Lemoore Police Department. Anyone 
with information is asked to call the police department at (559) 924-9574.


